
5th September 2025
The Keys Newsletter

Dear Parent / Carer,

It has been wonderful to welcome the children back to school this very short 
week, and to see their happy faces filling our classrooms and playgrounds once 
again. A very special welcome goes to our new children and families in 
Reception, we are so pleased you have joined our school community, and we 
look forward to getting to know you.

Over the summer break, we were able to make some improvements to our 
school building. The corridors, Little Foxes entrance, library, and side rooms have 
all been freshly painted, and new flooring has been laid in several areas around 
the school.

A big thank you to our wonderful PTA, who have funded a brand-new art shed 
following a request from our Pupil School Council. This will soon be up and 
running, giving children even more opportunities to get creative during the 
school day and busy during breaktime. If you have any colouring pencils or 
colouring books that you need to dispose of, we will take them to keep the shed 
stocked.

Next week, on Tuesday at 3.35pm, you are invited to visit your child’s classroom 
and see where they will be learning this year. In addition, there will be a chance 
for both our new and existing families of Reception children to meet in the hall 
for a chat over a cup of tea or coffee, kindly provided by our PTA. Just a note that 
Superstars does not start until a week on Monday and we will be sending out the 
enrolment link for the Autumn Term shortly.

We are looking forward to another exciting and successful year ahead, working 
in partnership and continuing what makes St Peters such a special place.

Have a lovely weekend,

Mr Paul Robinson
Headteacher



Tuesday 9th September
Reception Class – Tea and Tissues

We warmly invite the parents and carers of our new Reception children to join us 
for tea, coffee, and refreshments at 9:15am.

Organised by the PTA, this is a lovely opportunity to meet other parents/carers, 
connect with the PTA, and chat with some of our staff. Enter via the Little Foxes 
entrance.

Whole School - Classroom Open Afternoon

At 3:35pm, all parents and carers are welcome to visit their child’s new 
classroom.

After the usual dismissal, children may guide their parents/carers around their 
classroom, showing off their pegs, trays, and other areas.

This event is open to all classes, and we’ve allowed plenty of time for families 
with siblings to explore multiple classrooms.

Could we ask parent/carers wait on the playground until 3.35pm.   Your class 
teacher will come out and open the classroom.



Afterschool Multisport – Years 1 to 6
 

If you would like your child / children to attend the sessions for 
the autumn term, please could you complete the information via 
the link below or scan the QR code:
 

https://forms.office.com/e/6nkSQD4J8C

We require sign up for all children; previous registrations will not 
transfer over.
 

The final deadline to register is 7am on Friday 12th September.  
Sessions will begin week commencing 15th September. 

Prime Minister's letter to parents and 
carers on Best Start in Life

Please see link below to the Prime Minister's letter to parents and 
carers on Best Start in Life:

Prime Minister’s letter to parents and carers on Best Start in Life – 
The Education Hub

https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2025/09/prime-ministers-letter-to-parents-and-carers-on-best-start-in-life/
https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2025/09/prime-ministers-letter-to-parents-and-carers-on-best-start-in-life/
https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2025/09/prime-ministers-letter-to-parents-and-carers-on-best-start-in-life/
https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2025/09/prime-ministers-letter-to-parents-and-carers-on-best-start-in-life/


LEGO CLUB
Here is a link for next terms Lego sessions which will run on a 
Tuesday from 16th September for Year 1 to Year 6:

https://superstars.classforkids.io/info/1918

Superstars Lego sessions are back for your children to get their 
creative minds working. Children will be given a theme of the week 
and off they go and build whatever their imagination desire. These 
sessions are fun and interactive along with a Show and Tell at the 
end so they can show their peers.

Kidslingo will be back to run an after-school French club 
this term on Thursdays for Years 1-3!

Places are limited and will be allocated on a first come, 
first served basis.

Please see the School Spider message sent earlier today 
for more information on the sessions, including how to 
sign up.

FRENCH CLUB

https://superstars.classforkids.io/info/1918


THE RAINBOW TEAM



Whole School Target: 98%

Attendance 



Contact Details
St Peter’s C.E. Primary School
Birley Street
Newton-le-Willows
WA12 9UR
01744 678630 
stpeter@sthelens.org.uk
https://twitter.com/NLWStPeters
www.st-peters.st-helens.sch.uk

UNIFORM
Uniform can be ordered direct from Touchline UK Liverpool Rd, Warrington,  WA5 1AE, 

01925 413777                            

sales@touchline-embroidery.com

We also have a small number of items on the School Money site under SHOP which you 

can pay for then contact school to arrange for them to be sent home with your child.

ABSENCE
When reporting on the absence line, can we politely request that you leave a brief 

description of your child’s illness rather than just saying they are unwell.  If your 

child has vomiting or diarrhoea please note that they should not return to school for a 

period of  48 hours after the last incident.  This is a local authority policy

Applications for Holiday Leave must be submitted to school at least 4 weeks in 

advance. Forms can be found on the school website or requested from the school office.  

In accordance with Government and Local Authority policy, holidays taken during term 

time will only be authorised in exceptional circumstances.

CHANGES
It is very important that if you change contact numbers, emails or addresses that you 

advise us as soon as possible.  Any changes must be sent into school via email.

Thank you

OFFICE NEWS
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